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RE:  Senate Bill 119 – Legally Protected Health Care - Gender-Affirming Treatment 
 

POSITION: FAVORABLE 
 

Chair Beidle, Vice Chair Klausmeier, and Members of the Committee, please be advised that the Baltimore City 
Administration (BCA) supports Senate Bill (SB) 119. 
 

SB 119 alters the definition of "legally protected health care" such that a person who provides gender-affirming treatment 
in Maryland (where this care is legal) may not be ordered to provide evidence or a statement in legal proceedings regarding 
the care they provided. In other words, if a Maryland health care provider provides or assists with gender-affirming treatment 
in Maryland, they may not be ordered to participate in legal proceedings related to care that they provided lawfully in 
Maryland, even if gender-affirming treatment is illegal in the state in which the proceedings are being held. As anti-trans 
bills sweep much of our country, it is imperative that Maryland further strengthens its status as a haven for care that we 
know to be safe and lifesaving. 
 

More than 30 nationally recognized health care organizations, including the American Academy of Family Physicians, the 
American Psychiatric Association, the American Academy of Nursing, the American College of Physicians, the American 
Academy of Pediatrics, and the American Medical Association recognize the importance of gender-affirming 
treatment.i,ii,iii,iv This care is not only recognized as medically necessary – it is literally lifesaving. 40% of transgender adults 
in the US have attempted suicide.v These high rates of suicidal ideation have been shown to stem from discrimination, 
harassment, being rejected by family and friends, and “ill treatment within the health care system.”vi When people cannot 
obtain desired gender-affirming treatment, this further exacerbates these issues.vii Conversely, gender-affirming treatment 

is associated with lower rates of suicidal ideation. Additionally, gender affirming care has a very low rate of regret, 

including among young people.viii,ix Such care is safe and necessary, and Maryland must protect our health care providers 

who are providing this life saving treatment.  
 

For these reasons, the BCA respectfully requests a favorable report on SB 119. 
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